

## PRACTICE TEST 7

(Time: 60 min.)

### I. Choose the word having the underlined part pronounced differently in each line. (1 p)

- |                                 |                           |                            |                            |
|---------------------------------|---------------------------|----------------------------|----------------------------|
| 1. A. <u>r</u> egion            | B. <u>m</u> edia          | C. <u>s</u> enior          | D. <u>p</u> recious        |
| 2. A. <u>ph</u> ysics           | B. <u>c</u> andy          | C. <u>r</u> epl <u>y</u>   | D. <u>s</u> ystem          |
| 3. A. <u>cl</u> oth <u>i</u> ng | B. <u>th</u> ough         | C. <u>f</u> ather          | D. <u>th</u> under         |
| 4. A. <u>w</u> ater             | B. <u>t</u> raffic        | C. <u>b</u> agg <u>y</u>   | D. <u>c</u> apital         |
| 5. A. <u>t</u> each <u>e</u> s  | B. <u>l</u> iv <u>e</u> s | C. <u>w</u> ash <u>e</u> s | D. <u>m</u> iss <u>e</u> s |

### II. Choose the correct option A, B, C, or D for each gap in the following sentences. (1 p)

6. Many people go to the countryside to have a \_\_\_\_\_ after a hard working week.  
A. conversation                      B. business  
C. rest                                      D. sleep
7. My pen pal was really \_\_\_\_\_ by the beauty of Ha Noi.  
A. expected    B. impressed                      C. embarrassed                      D. worried
8. Thanks to the Internet people can get the \_\_\_\_\_ information.  
A. late                      B. later                      C. lately                      D. latest
9. Nowadays, many young people are \_\_\_\_\_ of wearing jeans.  
A. fond                      B. interested                      C. keen                      D. pleased
10. Nam used to visit his grandparents. He \_\_\_\_\_ them every weekend.  
A. visit                      B. will visit                      C. visited                      D. have visited
11. I hope after the course I can read newspapers \_\_\_\_\_ English.  
A. in                      B. by                      C. with                      D. on
12. Mr. Brown asked me how many girls \_\_\_\_\_ in my class.  
A. are there    B. there are                      C. were there                      D. there were
13. - Trung: "How often do you go fishing?"  
- Phong: "\_\_\_\_\_."  
A. I walk                                      B. With my brother  
C. Twice a week                                      D. In the afternoon
14. My brother is now studying in Canberra, \_\_\_\_\_.  
A. which is the capital city of Australia  
B. that it is the capital city of Australia  
C. where is the capital city of Australia there  
D. it is the capital city of Australia here

15. He wants to go to the movies \_\_\_\_\_.

- A. and she wants also                      B. and she does too  
C. but she doesn't too                      D. but she doesn't want either

**III. Complete the sentences below with the correct form of the verbs in brackets. (1 p)**

16. My mother and I (watch) \_\_\_\_\_ Hamlet at the National Theater at this time last week.

17. This book (consist) \_\_\_\_\_ of many short stories about friendship.

18. They (attend) \_\_\_\_\_ the fashion show five days ago?

19. If we burn trash, it (pollute) \_\_\_\_\_ the air.

20. I think this room (not clean) \_\_\_\_\_ for over 10 months.

**IV. There is a mistake in the four underlined parts of each sentence. Find the mistake (A, B, C, or D). (1 p)**

21. He spoke so quick that I didn't understand what he meant.

- A              B              C                              D

22. I wish I can go to the cinema with you tonight.

- A              B              C              D

23. My uncle is the man whose is wearing a suit with red tie.

- A              B              C              D

24. What did you do if you met an alien from outer space?

- A                              B                              C              D

25. He lost his money while he walked to the supermarket.

- A              B                              C              D

**V. Read the text below and decide which answer A, B, C or D best fits each space. (2 p)**

We all know that every successful student needs to study. However, having good study habits can be more (26)\_\_\_\_\_ than you might think. Here are five study habits of successful students. Work to develop these in your studies and you may just see the (27)\_\_\_\_\_ you have been hoping for.

1. Try not to study for (28)\_\_\_\_\_ long at one time. Studying for long periods              can make you tired and may make your studying less effective. Study for              short times, and take short (29)\_\_\_\_\_ to refresh your mind.

2. Plan specific times to study. Rather than just studying (30)\_\_\_\_\_ you have a    free    moment, set aside specific times throughout the day or week only for study.

3. Study at the same time each day. Establish a (31)\_\_\_\_\_ in your studies. Just \_\_\_\_\_ like sleeping or eating, set aside a specific time each day to study. That way, your mind will be (32)\_\_\_\_\_ when it is time to study.

4. Set goals for your study time. By being very clear about what you (33)\_\_\_\_\_ to accomplish, your study time will have more value.

5. Stick to your plan. Once you have (34)\_\_\_\_\_ when to study and what your \_\_\_\_\_ goals are, do not procrastinate or delay. Focus and get started.

Use these five study habits (35)\_\_\_\_\_ your education, and they will become part of your normal routine.

- |                  |                |              |               |
|------------------|----------------|--------------|---------------|
| 26. A. difficult | B. interesting | C. expensive | D. careful    |
| 27. A. values    | B. results     | C. lessons   | D. visions    |
| 28. A. very      | B. enough      | C. such      | D. too        |
| 29. A. pauses    | B. cancels     | C. stops     | D. delays     |
| 30. A. whenever  | B. whatever    | C. however   | D. wherever   |
| 31. A. practice  | B. theory      | C. routine   | D. control    |
| 32. A. operated  | B. prepared    | C. achieved  | D. encouraged |
| 33. A. pray      | B. forecast    | C. feel      | D. hope       |
| 34. A. decided   | B. accepted    | C. received  | D. expected   |
| 35. A. under     | B. among       | C. beneath   | D. throughout |

**VI. Read the following passage and answer the questions. (1 p)**

Dear Robert,

I haven't written to you earlier but we have been very busy. You know, we have been here in Europe for 3 weeks and we have had a great time. The people are very friendly and kind and the weather is good. Even in Britain it was sunny and warm. The week before the last, we flew to London from Montreal and we spent four days visiting the city. Have you ever visited London? It's wonderful, there's so much to do and see! Last week, we took the Eurostar to Paris and we stayed with my cousin, Angie. We did some sightseeing and we visited the Louvre and the Eiffel Tower. I know that you have already visited Paris. We really enjoyed our vacation there. After Paris, we flew to Barcelona where it was very hot. We took a bus to a small town on the coast and we found a hotel with a beautiful view of the sea. I've never experienced such comfort. We relaxed 2 days on the beach before moving on to Italy. In fact, we've just arrived to Florence and we are having breakfast. We haven't started our tour, yet. After Florence, we're going to Rome and then Athens. I'll write again in 2 weeks' time. Give my love to Anne and the children.

See you soon!

Mary

36. How long has Mary been in Europe?

\_\_\_\_\_.

37. What was the weather like in Britain?

\_\_\_\_\_.

38. How did she travel from Montreal to London?

\_\_\_\_\_.

39. What did she do in Paris?

\_\_\_\_\_.

40. Where did she stay in Barcelona?

\_\_\_\_\_.

**VII. Complete the second sentence in each pair so that it has similar meaning to the first sentence. (1 p)**

41. My father walked to the office in spite of the heavy rain.

Although \_\_\_\_\_.

42. They are building another factory in this region.

Another factory \_\_\_\_\_.

43. "I spoke to your brother two days ago," said Jane to Tom.

Jane said \_\_\_\_\_.

44. It's the first time I've ever listened to jazz music.

I have \_\_\_\_\_.

45. Minh doesn't learn to play the piano because she doesn't have time.

If Minh \_\_\_\_\_.

**VIII. Use the words/ phrases provided to write suitable sentences. (2 p)**

46. better / swimming / weather / There / than / in / is / going / hot / nothing //.

\_\_\_\_\_.

46. go on / environment / lives / badly / If / polluting / our / will / affected / we / the / be //.

\_\_\_\_\_.

48. beautiful / so / that / wanted / go / again / place / we / there / The / was / to //.

\_\_\_\_\_.

49. wishes / could / English / fluently / native / Viet / he / speak / as / native / a / as / speaker //.

\_\_\_\_\_.

50. holiday / was / The / spent / month / peaceful / town / our / very / we / last / where //.

\_\_\_\_\_.